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School Values 

Achievement  

Achievement in 

Learning 

Respect 

I am caring  

and considerate 

Responsibility 

I make sensible 

choices 

Honesty 

I tell the truth 

Pride 

I do my best 

 

 

Absences or 
Changes of 

Contact Details 

 

Office phone 
number:  

348-1489  
or you can 

text on  
0212455214. 

 

Term 3 Was Absolutely Fantastic 

Congratulations to Glenholme School students, staff 
and whanau. Term 3 was spectacular. The staff at 
Glenholme School provided a huge variety of learning 
experiences and opportunities to challenge our 
students. Highlights of the term included the Talent 
Quest, Spelling-Bee, Disco, Sports exchanges, 
Academic Achievement Discussions and Art Week. 

To the very hard working, dedicated and committed 
Glenholme School staff, have a relaxing and 
rejuvenating holiday. Thank you for making the term a 
memorable learning experience for all. 

Students, thank you for your commitment and 
dedication to learning. You make the staff extremely 
proud of your progress and achievements. Please 
ensure you have a safe and enjoyable holiday. We 
look forward to seeing you back here on Monday 16th 
October. 

 

Greats and Grans Morning 

This is the first of many exciting events happening 
next term. On Friday 20th  October Glenholme School 
classrooms are open in the morning to all our 
fantastic Grandparents. The students will send 
invitations out to respective family members inviting 
them into their classrooms in the morning to see them 
in action and to show case Glenholme School, and 
their hard work. The staff and students are looking 
forward to hosting all of our visitors on the first Friday  
of next term, before Labour Day weekend. 



GLENHOLME SCHOOL CHARTER 
 The Board of Trustees has been working on reviewing the Charter document 

this year. 
 The BoT would like to present to parents and whanau of the Glenholme 

School community the proposed changes for 2018—2020 Charter. 
 The BoT believes it reflects the current changes in classroom practice at 

Glenholme School and is more in line with the Visible Learning 
developments for students and teachers. 

 The Board of Trustees invites parents and whanau to provide feedback 
regarding the proposed changes. 

 Parents and whanau can email your responses to 
office@glenholme.school.nz or write to the Board Chairperson, Donna Burns 
via the school office 

 Please have your response to the BoT by the 26th October 2017. 
 

GLENHOLME SCHOOL PROPOSED CHARTER 

Glenholme School provides our tamariki with the skills, 
will (self-efficacy) and thrill (dispositions) to become 

assessment capable learners. 

 

Glenholme Schools’ educative purpose is to: 

·    Cause learning 

   ·    Serve each learner 

Developing each learner holistically is critical in creating curious tamariki 
who think and relate well to others. There are overarching principles that 
Glenholme School believes are important for each individual to acquire 
during their Glenholme School years. 
 

Cause learning 

·         high expectations of success and a desire to achieve success 
·         assessment capable learners 

·         shared language of learning 

·         learning dispositions 
·         learning processes 

·         strong personal connections between students and adults 
 

Serve each learner 
·         learning is visible 

·         teachers and school leaders are inspired and passionate 
·         teachers and school leaders are fundamentally evaluators of our  

 practice 
·         teachers and school leaders who see learning through the eyes of 

 students 

·         teachers and school leaders with visible learning mindframes 



SunSmart for 2017 
It’s nearly October already, the spring blossoms are out and before you 
know it, it will be summer!   

From October through to end of April, between 10am to 4pm when the 
sun’s ultraviolet (UV) rays are most intense, Glenholme School will be 
working very hard to ensure that children under their care are 
protected from dangerous UV rays. You can support Glenholme School 
by: 

 Providing your child/children with a School hat that will offer 
protection to the neck, ears and face to slap on at school when 
outside between 10am and 4pm. They have been scientifically 
proven to provide adequate sun protection.  

 You can wear a SunSmart hat yourself as children like to copy you.  

 Your child will be encouraged to slop on SPF30+ broad spectrum 
sunscreen on any skin not covered by clothes. Should you wish, 
you may opt to supply a labelled bottle with your child/children’s 
name which can be kept at the school.  

Remember nearly 80% of lifetime sun exposure happens before the 
age of 18, so it’s important to make sun protection a life-long habit, 
starting as young as possible. 

 

Term Four -  Compulsory  Sun Hats 

Students must wear sunhats in Term Four when they are outside. 
Restricted play will be enforced for students without a sunhat. 
Reminder that all parents and whanau signed an agreement on 
enrolment regarding the Glenholme School Uniform Policy. This policy 
clearly states that the official School Sun Hat must be worn as the brim 
provides cover for the neck, ears, nose and face. The School Sun Hat 
can be purchased at NZ Uniforms retail shop or online. 

 

Kids Fish Out  
This is organised by Fish and Game and run by the Rotorua Anglers 
Association Volunteers.  
Dates are Sunday 8 October and Sunday 5 November 
Bookings are essential and must be done through the  Fish and Game 
Website: fishandgame.org.nz 



Five Year Old New Entrant Pre–Enrolments for Term 4 and 2018 

Glenholme School welcomes new arrivals to the school. We would like 
to encourage parents to contact Sarah Thompson (Deputy Principal) to 
confirm future student enrolments. To help determine future staffing 
and classroom placements it is vital that the school has as much 
information as possible about future enrolments.  Enrolment forms are 
available at the school office or you can contact Sarah Thompson 
Deputy Principal 348-1489 ext 203 or email 
sthompson@glenholme.school.nz 

 
School Donations 

Reminder that School Donations are due. The School greatly 
appreciates your contribution. Donations help considerably towards 
funding extra activities for our tamariki.  

 

Winter Sports 

With the end of the winter sports please launder and return ALL sports 
uniforms as soon as possible. Outstanding uniforms will incur a charge 
for parents. 

 

Mini Ball Season 

The mini-ball season has come to an end for the Dream Team and All 
Stars Team.  We would like to thank our sensational coaches Emma 
Wright and Aroha Haumaha for their dedication, time and commitment 
given to both senior teams throughout the season.    

 

School Gymnastics Team 

Flyers : Ashton Martin - 3rd place floor , 3rd place mat, 3rd place vault 
and 3rd place overall 

Springers: Duan Galvin—3rd place floor 

3rd Team Overall: Duan Galvin, Koshin Dutt, Ezra Overbye and Te 
Pito o te Rangi Houia-Richards 

 

Winter Inter-school Field Days 

Awesome effort to all of the teams that represented Glenholme at the 
Field Days. Glenholme School students demonstrated a Go for it 
attitude and the school values throughout the day. Well done to all 
involved. A huge thank you to the parents and staff that helped out at 
each of the respective sports venues, refereeing, coaching and 
supporting our tamariki. 

mailto:sthompson@glenholme.school.nz


Glenholme School 
 

149 Ranolf Street 
Rotorua 

Ph: 07 3481489 
 

Email:  
office@glenholme.school.nz 

Website: 
www.glenholme.school.nz 

Coming School Events 
16th October Term Four Starts 

20th October Greats n Grans Morning  

   2018 Parental Request Forms -    
   OPENED 

23rd October LABOUR DAY 

24th October Cycling Programme for  

   Whakapoungakau Team 

26th October BOT Meeting 6pm 

27th October School Assembly 9.15am 

30th October Watties Can for Goods - Mufti Day 

1st November Student PPP Celebration 

6th November Opening of the School Pool 

7th November Year 3-6 Athletics Day 
9th November Reading Together Workshop 
   School Assembly 9.15am 
16th November BOT Meeting 
17th November 2018 Parent Request Forms - CLOSE 
21st November Central Athletics Champs 

24th Nov  Teacher Only Day 

1st December Young Leaders Excursion 

13th December Pukehangi and Pukeroa End of Year  

   Awards Ceremony 

18th December Year 6 Leavers Ceremony 

19th December End of Year Awards Ceremony for  

   Tihi-o-tonga/Whakapoungakau Team 

20th December Last Day of School - school closes at 

   12.30pm 

 

2018 Start of the Year  - Wednesday 31st January  

“Go for it” 

149 Ranolf Street, 

Glenholme 

 Open 8.30—3.30pm 

 School terms only 

 Meals provided 

 2—5 years old 

 Transition to school. 

eBabies Manager:   

Ann Brell 

Ph/Txt  

021 023 683 24 

Board of Trustees 2017 

Donna Burns     Nancy Macfarlane     Molly Norton     Angie Brierley     Chris Allibone         Julie Avery 




